T.K. Stone Middle School

SBDM Meeting Minutes

August 14, 2012

Opening

The regular meeting of the T. K. Stone Middle school SBDM was called to order at 5:05 pm on Tuesday, August 14, 2012 in T. K. Stone Middle School’s library by Beth Mather.

Present: Shazia Ahmed, Susan Gattis, Derisa Hindle, Ashley Atcher, Erica Frierson , Kelly Cantrell, and Chris Thomas. 
A. Approval of Agenda

The agenda was unanimously approved as distributed.

B. Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the previous meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.  The motion was made by Derisa Hindle with a second from Ashley Atcher.  The motion carried.  Patty Gohman, secretary of T.K. Stone, was able to delete the non-valid accounts from the 2012-2013 budget reports.  Ashley Atcher moved to accept the financial budget audit for 2012-2013 with Shazia Ahmed second.  The motion carried.
Program Review Recommendation was tabled to our next meeting due to changes with the program review mandated by the state of Kentucky.

Our current dress code policy was discussed and amended by the faculty to determine what we were meaning by the word “cleavage” and “underwear” in the dress code policy.   The faculty decided as a whole, girls were to make sure the cami was appropriate and did not reveal any area between the neckline and three inches into the middle of the chest. 

After the recommendation from the faculty, Mrs. Mather and Mrs. Appleman decided to speak to the girls at TK Stone Middle School about the following dresscode requirements:

a. Cami
b. Wristlets

c. Length of Shorts

d. Leggings

e.  See through shirts  

C. Open Issues

Mrs. Mather shared with us the state KPREP test scores are here but have not been released to the general population.  When the scores arrive, we will have Mr. Mike Selvitelle to share with us the breakdown of the scores.
Public comment: Chris Thomas was in attendance and was needing a clear, concise understanding of the dress code.  Overall, Mrs. Mather explained the recommendations from the staff and discussed the number of dresscode violations had decreased as the weeks progressed.  
D. New Business

1. By Laws Review-Mrs. Mather introduced the sample of the State of Kentucky by-laws.   The council discussed the review of adding in Section B. number 2 the wording of “library media specialist”.  Also, in section B number 3 adding the statute KRS 45A.340.  Article IV.  Duties of Officers and Council Members, the state adds the position of a vice chair.  The council agreed unanimously there was not a need for this position as this time.  

2. In section Article IV Section D. Council Members, the state only lists four duties of the SBDM council while we currently have eighteen.  Susan Gattis moved that we remove 5-18 from our SBDM Bylaws.  The motion failed.  The council agreed to review Article IV Section D. and tabled the discussion until the next council meeting.  
3. Detention Supervisor-By the KRS- we moved into executive session.  By recommendation of Mrs. Mather and the entire SBDM. 
4. Assistant Volleyball Coach-Erin Birch is being recommended for the position as the Assistant Volleyball Coach.  It was agreed upon unanimously to have her fill this position. 
5. Beta Club Assistant Sponsor-It was voted upon and unanimously accepted by the SBDM that Mrs. Susan Gattis would be the co-chair of the Beta Club.  Mrs. Gattis did not vote due to the fact she was on the ballot for the position.
Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 6:03 pm  Derisa Hindle    by    with a second from Ashley Atcher.  The next general meeting will be at 5:00 pm on September 11, 2012 .

Minutes submitted by:   Erica D. Frierson

Approved by: Beth Mather

